FREEHOLD BOROUGH PLANNING BOARD
MINUTES OF JANUARY 8, 2020

MONTHLY MEETING

The monthly meeting of the Freehold Borough Planning Board was held on Wednesday,
January 8th at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Room of the Municipal Building.

Chairman Barricelli stated that this meeting was provided in accordance with the Open
Public Meeting Act, by providing a copy of the agenda to the official newspaper and
posting same on the official bulletin board of the Municipal Building.

Chairman Barricelli opened the meeting which was a continuation from the reorgination
meeting - no Salute to the Flag,

ROLL CALL

PRESENT Mr. William Barricelli
PRESENT Mr. Paul Ceppi

ABSENT Mr. Jose Geronimo

PRESENT Mr. Michael McCabe
PRESENT Mr. Michael Wildermuth
PRESENT Mr. Garry Jackson

PRESENT Councilwoman Margaret Rogers
ABSENT Ms. Shealyn M.S. Crombie
PRESENT Ms. Caridad Argote-Freyre

Mr. Barricelli read Item No. 3 on the Agenda as follows:

Approval of Minutes from Planning Board Meeting December 11, 2019,

Mr. McCabe made a motion to approve the minutes, Mr. Wildermuth seconded.

Yes 5 Barricelli, Ceppi, McCabe, Wildermuth & Jackson
No 0

Abstain 2 Councilwoman Rogers & Freyre

Absent 2 Geronimo & Crombie

Mr. Barricelli read Item No. 4 on the Agenda as follows:

Applicant: Auto Pro Collision Inc.

Application Number PB-UV-2019-011

Location: 7 Spring Street

Zone: B-2

Request: Use Variance and Preliminary and Final Major Site Plan Approval




Ms. Napolitano — Applicants engineer was unable to attend and could not get someone to
fill in; applicant requested to be carried to next available meeting which is February 12,
2020 due to our agenda for January 22, 2020 being full;

Mr. Barricelli — please retain your packets

Ms. Gaudio — this will serve as public notice, if you are here from the public please be
advised this matter is being carried to February 12, 2020 and no further notice will be
mailed; this is your notice;

Mr. Ceppi — I will not be at the meeting on February 12, 2020;

Mr. Barricelli — a few items; we have a fantastic Secretary; Dominica has many good
qualities; we will not be surprised on meeting night; Dominica will be in direct contact

with us if something has changed or something was submitted late;

Also at the end of meetings we usually ask the Council Member if there is anything that
needs to be brought to our attention;

Welcome new members, this is going to be an exciting year from what I understand is
being planned for this town, if half comes here we are going to be very busy;

Mr. Barricelli — anyone to adjourn;

Mr. McCabe made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Ceppi seconded;

Yes 7 Barricelli, Ceppi, McCabe, Wildermuth, Jackson, Councilwoman Rogers
& Freyre

No 0

Abstain 0

Absent 2 Geronimo & Crombie

Meeting adjourned at 7:07 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dominica R. Napolitano




